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[image: image1.wmf]Welcome to our spring newsletter which we hope will keep you informed of developments and changes in the practice, and NHS services in our locality.
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Medical Staff Changes 
[image: image3.wmf]Dr Zoe Skinner has decided to leave us. She reduced her hours at the beginning of February, and will leave in early June. She has been with us for just over 1 year, and has been a great member of our team and very popular with patients. She is leaving to develop her career and experience other options before settling down into a permanent job. This has left an opening for 2 new doctors. Dr Kate Fearnley joined us on in February and is working Mondays and Wednesdays. We have also appointed a new male partner to start in June 2017. His name is Dr Francis Eyre and he is an experienced GP partner from York. His interests include musculoskeletal medicine and joint injections and he will be working Mondays, Thursdays and Fridays.
In Reception, we would like to welcome Ashlea and Sophie who have recently joined the team. Best wishes to Nicola who is on Maternity leave and to Holly who is going on Maternity leave in June.
New Models of Care and Extended Access.
Those who are familiar with medical politics will be aware that NHS England is looking at different ways of working to satisfy the ever-increasing patient demand. They want to improve access to Primary Care services by making some appointments available 8-8 with some weekend access. Funding for this is very limited and we are working on this with the CCG and other Leeds North practices. 
To start with this is going to be a Leeds North telephone triage service with some access to virtual appointments via Skype, email with MSK  (musculoskeletal) mental health or other health care workers. Over the next 3 years this service will gradually develop and roll out as funding increases. We are working closely with all the 27 Leeds North Practices to develop this.  A hub based Wetherby service may be developed in year 3.To facilitate this, patients will have to be prepared to answer some questions about their needs when making appointments, to make sure to get access to the most appropriate health care professional for their requirements. This will be a big change for a lot of people. You are used to ringing your local practice for an appointment to see your usual GP, and do not face questions about what your problem is. In the future you may be offered a telephone appointment (or skype) at 7.30 pm with a health professional who works out of a central Leeds practice, or offered a call back by a musculoskeletal specialist with advice for a bad back, rather than a face to face consultation and examination with a doctor from your own practice. 
The receptionists will have training to assist with signposting patients to the most appropriate health care worker over the next year. We will keep you informed when this service is due to start. We just want you to be prepared for a change……… Watch this space!
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Vitamin D
Vitamin D levels are only measured when clinically indicated. This is in conditions such as Osteoporosis and other bone diseases. Most people in this country are have quite low (Insufficient) Vitamin D levels, particularly in the winter and are recommended to take an over the counter supplement. We only prescribe for Vitamin D deficiency, not insufficiency. Once deficiency is treated you will be expected to get any on-going maintenance treatment yourselves from a pharmacy or health food shop.
Yellow fever

From this summer we will no longer be providing a yellow fever vaccination service. The demand for vaccination very low, the staff training and stocking of vaccines is very expensive and we no longer feel this is a viable option for our business. Yellow fever vaccinations will be available from private travel clinics and information of other centres will be available on the internet.
Crossly Street Practice in Wetherby can also provide this service.
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Contact details
Please make sure we have your up to date telephone/mobile numbers and email addresses are important to us also. 
The practice uses a text reminder for appointments and will be using this more frequently to remind you of your annual review appointments for long term conditions.
New Payment system
We are pleased to announce we can now take contactless and debit card payment for prescriptions, private reports and medicals, using our new card machine. I know this has taken a while in coming to Church View Surgery, but until recently the charges for our relatively small number of transactions made the project not cost effective. Now charges have come down, and more people wish to use debit cards, especially contactless payments for £30 and under. We prefer not to accept credit cards, as charges are still prohibitive. This service is only available at Collingham.
Non-NHS Fees

The NHS provides health care to patients free of charge, but there are some services we provide which does the NHS not cover.  For examples DVLA and insurance medical examinations, medical reports for travel insurance claims, private referral and firearm certification and many more. The fees we charge are based on guidance provided by the British medical association (BMA) and are reviewed periodically. Costs reflect the amount of doctor time require to review records and complete certificates. Full details of our charges are available on our website.

Patient Participation Group.

We have an active patient participation group that help us by giving us views and ideas for the practice from the patient perspective. If you would like to be involved, please email Ian Robertson, at
PPG.churchview@nhs.net
Website
Remember our new website. 

www.collinghamsurgery.co.uk
You can find information about the practice, the staff, and our services. You can also access basic health education. If you wish to book appointment on line or order your medication on line you will need to register at reception with ID to get a password.
�








                                                                                              PTO                             

